Oregon GOP State Party Chairman Files Complaint over Blocking of Voter Pamphlet Statement

OREGON REPUBLICAN PARTY THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 3, 2020 READING TIME: 3 MINUTES

Currier says "No one has the right to silence us and violate our civil rights. We've had enough."

Salem, OR – The Oregon Republican Party released the following statement:

"Today, I am filing on behalf of myself and over 700,000 Oregon Republicans a complaint demanding that the state party statement be included in the voter pamphlet sent to all Oregon voters, just like it is for all other Oregon political parties," stated Chairman Bill Currier.

"Our statement was submitted correctly to the Secretary of State and confirmed as received on the deadline date of Tuesday, August 25th, despite system access and payment processing glitches with the Election Division's ORESTAR online filing system that day," added Currier. "However, we were informed a week later that our voter pamphlet statement had been rejected."

"We can prove that it was submitted correctly and are taking legal action to challenge and obtain a reversal of this horrible decision by the Elections Division," said Currier. "The voters of Oregon are entitled to fair and impartial administration of our election system. Excluding the Republican voters pamphlet statement reeks of partisan discrimination."

"We question the inexplicable delay in informing us of this rejection and are deeply concerned about the motivation and intent of depriving voters of this information for such a momentous election," stated the Oregon Republican Chairman. "If a

bureaucrat in some decision-making role simply didn't like what our statement said, this doesn't give them the right to silence us." (The full text of the statement is here)

"During 2020 our state government has inflicted one flawed bureaucratic computer system after another on its citizens, such as the hundreds of thousands of unemployed Oregonian waiting for government assistance. Our state government needs to take responsibility for and stop blaming our state's citizens for system failures, especially when they no longer provide these services in-person. To hold fair elections, it <u>must</u> include our election system."

"If this decision is not reversed, the exclusion of the Oregon Republican Party statement would amount to unequal, arbitrary, and capricious treatment of Oregon Republicans by a state agency. This treatment directly harms the public interest and violates their civil rights. It is the selective silencing of certain voices."

"Had enough of being silenced?" asked Currier. "Your voice, the voice of the people, must be heard now."

For Oregon voters wishing to respectfully insist that their civil right to equal treatment under the Oregon Constitution be upheld by inclusion of the Oregon Republican Party statement in the Voter Pamphlet received by all Oregon Voters, please contact the following:

- ➤ Secretary State's Office: 503-986-1523 <u>oregon.sos@oregon.gov</u> <u>https://twitter.com/OregonSOS</u>
- ➤ Oregon Election Division: 503-986-1518 <u>elections.sos@oregon.gov</u> <u>https://twitter.com/oregonelections</u>
- ➤ Office of the Oregon Attorney General: 503-378-6002

 <u>Caleb.L.Gray@doj.state.or.us</u> https://twitter.com/ORDOJ
- ➤ Your local county elections office contact info: https://sos.oregon.gov/elections/Pages/countyofficials.aspx

➤ Your state legislators

https://www.oregonlegislature.gov/FindYourLegislator/leg-districts.html

The Oregon Republican Party is the state's arm of the Republican National Committee. Its Chairman and officers are dedicated to promoting Republican principles within the state of Oregon and to improving the lives and livelihoods of Oregon's working families through economic freedom and equal protection under the law.

###

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Thursday, September 3, 2020

Contact: ORP Communications Director

communications.director@oregon.gop - (503) 902-4671